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For the attention of James Proyer




Dear James

Allington & Sheldon Neighbourhood Area

We spoke briefly yesterday in regards to the application submitted for Designation of the Neighbourhood Area. The Council met last evening and re-confirmed that they wish to proceed.

As I told you the Council approved the submission on the 26 November 2014 following consideration and debate over the previous 12 months.

The Official Minute of that Meeting is:

51/14 CLERKS REPORT 26.11.14

c) Neighbourhood Planning. Pursuant to Minute 41/14 e) the Clerk had prepared a draft submission document for the application for the Designation of the whole of Chippenham Without Parish as a Neighbourhood Area. Council confirmed that the application should proceed and the Council would become the sponsoring body. Cllr P Reynolds signed the application on behalf of the Council, with the community lead being The Countess Amanda Cairns. The name of the Neighbourhood Area would be proposed as Allington & Sheldon to reflect the wish to change to Parish name in the Community Governance Review. The Clerk agreed to submit the formal application within 48 hours.

Cllr C Baker proposed, Cllr K Kennedy seconded and RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY  
The Council felt that since the November 2014 Meeting the need is even more important following the likely Adoption of the Core Strategy later this month and the commencement of the Site Allocation DPD process.

There will be a further Official Minute of last evening, which is in draft form and will be adopted on the 28th January 2015.

The Draft Minute is:

62/14 CLERKS REPORT 07.01.15

c) Neighbourhood Planning. Pursuant to Minute 41/14 e) and 51/14 c) the Clerk confirmed that the formal application for the Designation of the whole of Chippenham Without Parish as a Neighbourhood Area had been submitted to Wiltshire Council on the 27th November 2014 and that following comments and questions received from the Wiltshire Council Neighbourhood Planning Team the Clerk had responded on the 9th December 2014 following consultation with Council Members and the Allington & Sheldon Neighbourhood Area Steering Group. The Clerk reported that he had had a discussion earlier in the day with a Wiltshire Council Officer and he had asked for further confirmation that the Parish Council wished to continue with the application. The Council agreed that the application for Designation should continue.
Cllr P Reynolds proposed, Cllr C Baker seconded and RESOLVED UNANIMOUSLY  
I hope that this provides you with the additional information that you required.

 Yours sincerely  

Vivian Vines


For Chippenham Without Parish Council
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